C.S.I.R.O., Stowell Avenue, Battery Point, HOBART, Tasmania, Australia.

Dr. James N. Douglas,
Department of Astronomy,
University of Texas,
AUSTIN,
Texas,
U.S.A.

20th December, 1965.

Dear Jim,

Many thanks for your informative letter of 23/8/65 and package of Jupiter reprints. During 1963 I encountered three disturbances at 2085 ke which probably were Jupiter. Since then the planet has been too far north. Many observations of Saturn failed to produce any positive evidence.

Solar activity is rising. Next winter will probably be the last I can secure any useful data at 2085 kc. My results will then be written up and I will find some other interesting things to do.

Enclosed are three fotos of my radio telescope at Bothwell with explanatory notes on the back.

Best wishes for your new enterprise.

Yours sincerely,

Grote Reber.

also enclosed Castonea + Int of Genetics

encl.